
 

Newsletter: 7 Thursday 30th May 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Administration changes 
Compass Events and permissions 
As of term 3 we will be moving to online 
permissions through Compass.  This will 
mean that no printed permissions will be 
sent home to families.  Instead, parents and 
carers will need to log into Compass and 
approve the event. 
As this will commence next term now is the 
perfect opportunity to ensure you can ac-
cess Compass and that you can locate the 
‘events’ tab. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will send home monthly events remind-
ers but all permissions will need to be ap-
proved by parents/carers.  Staff will not be 
able approve any permissions or events. 
Please note that for any event/camp/
excursion students must have permission 
prior to attending. No permission, no  
attendance. 
We thank you in advance for adjusting to 
this new process.  It will save the great 
number of reprint permission notes we 
seem to do each event. 
 
Newsletter to move to electronic/online 
As of term 3 the newsletter will be distribut-
ed to families via email and Compass.  We 
will not be creating paper copies and dis-
tributing to families on a Thursday.  We 
will, however, create a coloured newsletter 
for each class as a resource.  

Please ensure that the office has an updated/
current email address prior to the end of term 2.  
We understand that some families may require a 
printed version of the newsletter instead of the 
email.  If so please email  
Welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au so this can 
be organised. 
By moving to the online newsletter we will be 
saving a huge amount of paper and it will be 
much more time effective/efficient for staff. 
 
Curriculum Day and Public Holiday 
Just a reminder that Friday 7th June is a Curric-
ulum Day and students are not required at 
School.  Staff will be using this day as an as-
sessment and report writing day.  TheirCare will 
be running for any families requiring care for the 
day. 
Monday 10th June is a Public Holiday.  Staff and 
students will not be in attendance this day.  
Staff and students will return on Tuesday 11th 
June. 
 

Dates for the calendar 
May 

Fri 31st District Winter sports play off 
June 

Fri 7th       Curriculum Day Report writing day 
                    no students at school, TheirCare  
                    operational 
Mon 10th Kings Birthday Public holiday 
Tues 11th School Council meeting  
Fri 28th End of term 2, 2:30pm dismissal 
 
As always, if you require anything please do not 
hesitate to contact us, either via the office             
or directly to the classroom 
teacher. 
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Web:    http://www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292     
Direct Deposit Details: BSB 633-000 Account No: 156869083 Bendigo Bank Toora 

Gabrielle Boyd Principal  
. 

Little School, Big Heart 



 

Student Awards 

Congratulations to all the students who have earned reading awards. 



 
 
 

P/1 Classroom 

Week 7 has come around very fast. P/1 students may have come home saying they had ‘free time’ on Thursday. 
This was part of P/1’s classroom reward. Students had been working extremely hard all term and managed to 
receive all 16 thumbs up so this meant they got to celebrate with free time. During free time students had the 
opportunity to do any activity they wanted in the allocated time they had. Students chose to play reading eggs, 
listen to music, play Lego, drawing, colouring and other fun games. Well done P/1 on your amazing efforts in 
class, you blow my mind every day with your learning.  

Literacy  
Prep students have managed to work through unit 2 & 3 of sounds-write and are now learning all new sounds in 
unit 4, these sounds include d, e, f and v. Grade one students are working on unit 1 in the extended code, this 
includes diagraph sounds ‘ai’ ‘ay’ ‘ea’ ‘a_e’, this code can be very complex to understand so we have spent a 
good amount of time working on this code. During reading we have also been working on the topic of summaris-
ing, learning how to re-tell what has happened after reading a story. 

In writing, students have been working on narrative writing. Students this week have written their own narrative 
plan, wrote a good copy and some students had the opportunity to type their good copy onto the computer.  

Numeracy 
Maths has been all about consolidating all things numbers and counting. We have been spending time really 
practising our counting skills in many different ways such as counting by 1’s from 0, skip counting by 2’s and 
10’s, counting on from a random number and counting backwards. We have explored addition and subtraction 
also. We are just about to begin new learning about fractions, looking at halves, fourths and thirds.  

Mrs. Wade.  



 
 
 

Congratulations to Zuri ‘Super star learner, for all the hard work in 

maths this week. 

Super star learner 



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

Grade 2/3 
 
During our Sounds Write lessons, they have focused on the sound /oo/ and its spellings.  
(oo = food, ew = chew, ue = blue, u-e = rude, o = into, u = super, ou = group, ui = fruit, ough = 
through).  
 
They have also focused on the spelling <y> and the different sounds that it represents /y/ as in yell, /ie/ 
as in sky, /i/ as in hymn and /ee/ as in silly. 
 
During reading mini lessons they have been learning about onomatopoeias. Onomatopoeias are words 
that resemble the sounds they are making. They add interest to a story because they help us to imagine 
the sound.  
 
During writing the students have been continuing to explore information reports. The students are in the 
process of researching and writing about jellyfish. They have learned some very interesting facts about 
jellyfish and have had some great conversations about the creatures of the deep. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Reading Super Star  Michael 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
During maths the students have been learning about maps and directions. They have reviewed left and 
right and used these directions to program a Bee-bot to move around a map. The students have learned 
how to use grid references to find locations on a map. They have also learned about cardinal directions 
and how to use a compass rose to help find locations on a map. They also explored google maps and 
had a go at drawing a map of the school. 
 

 
 
 
 

Maths Super Star  Nhiam 
 

2/3 Classroom 



 
 
 

4/5/6 Classroom 

Numeracy and literacy: 

The 4/5/6 class has been busy in numeracy and literacy over the past fortnight. We have tran-
sitioned into some new and interesting topics. The students have continued focusing on com-
prehension in reading, with the current focus being on inference making. In writing lessons, our 
class has started looking at informational writing, which has been really fun as we have re-
searched and made information posters for our favourite animals and Olympic athletes. In nu-
meracy we are exploring angles. We have begun using protractors and have explored how to 
calculate the missing angles in triangles, straight lines, right angles and around a point.  

Mr Moore 



 
 
 

Mathematician of the Month—
Leila 

Author of the Month—Harvey 



 
 
 

On Friday 17th May students participated in a First Nations cultural performance as part of Mitch Tambo’s Walan-
baa Youth Tour. 

The presentation explored the topics of culture, identity, belonging and empowerment.  Students participated in 
song and dance as well as a yarning circle. 

Joining Mitch on the tour was his wife, Lele.  The Voice of Lele performance focused on community develop-
ment, empowering individuals, and promoting togetherness while offering students an understanding of a refugee 
experience. 

It was a fantastic day of performances.  The students and staff were actively involved through each presentation. 

Mrs Boyd 

Mitch Tambo 



 
 

WDPS Looking ahead 2024 
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Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

Our term 2 fundraiser is Jolly Soles. 
 
We will be doing a pop up shop at school on Fri-
day 31st May after assembly to show off these fan-
tastic exciting colourful socks. 
Socks can be purchased on this day or fill out or-
der form and return to school for your child to se-
lect patterns. 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 2 

. 
 
June 
Wed 19th -  Lisa V 
Wed 26th - Kerri 
 
TERM 3 
July 
Wed 17th  
Wed 24th Sandra 
Wed 31st  
 
August 
Wed 7th Sandra 
Wed 14th  
Wed 21st Sandra 
Wed 28th  
 

HELPERS NEEDED FOR TERM 3 

**Helpers needed**  

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
BBQ Wednesdays we are 

desperately needing 
more volunteers. If you can 

assist us with any of the dates 
for the upcoming term please 
make contact with Lisa Van 
Kuyk or the school office.   



 
 
 



 


